
MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP SENIOR VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

March 11, 2009 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Senior Volunteer Committee was held at 7:00 p.m., 
Wednesday, March 11, 2009 at the Montgomery Township Building.  The members of the Senior Volunteer Committee in 
attendance included Peg Azarian, Helen Haag, Tanya Redilla, Richard Roller, Kathryn Sletten and Ralph Schurr.  Also 
present: Jeffrey McDonnell, Board of Supervisors Chairman, and Stacy Crandell, Public Information Coordinator.  
 
 
Call to Order: Chairman Ralph Schurr called the meeting to order at 7:05pm.   
 
Approval of Minutes:  Minutes were approved as submitted. 
 
Public Comment: None. 
 
New Business: 

Election of Vice-Chairman: Since all of the members were not present, the Chairman tabled this until the 
next meeting.   
 
Review of Research compiled by Committee Members:  Each committee member reviewed the 
information that they gathered about services that are already available to the public.  Chairman Schurr and 
members asked the staff to prepare a “Did you Know?” listing of the services that they researched and send 
them to the committee via email.   
 
Discussion of Committee Projects:  The committee discussed some different ideas for projects and goals of 
the group.  The committee decided to focus on an elder safety seminar and partner with the Police 
Department.  The Chairman asked staff to invite a representative from the Police Department to attend the 
next meeting to discuss the event.     
 
The Committee also discussed having a Senior Resource Center at the Township Building with information 
available in the lobby along with the “Did you know?” Information Guide.  The Committee would like to 
have a booth and possibly an area with representatives from other programs for seniors at the Autumn 
Festival in October.    
 
 

Old Business:  None. 
 
Adjournment:  There being no further business to come before the Senior Volunteer Committee, the meeting adjourned 
at 8:50p.m.  The group will meet next on April 8, 2009 at the Montgomery Township Building at 7:00pm. 


